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Deputy Fionntán Ó Súilleabháin 

Dáil Éireann 

Leinster House 

Kildare Street 

Dublin 2  27th March, 2025 

Ref: 10712/25 Parliamentary Question 

To ask the Minister for Health if she will review the need for cancer treatment services at the 

Arklow primary care centre; and if she will make a statement on the matter. 

Dear Deputy Ó Súilleabháin, 

The Health Service Executive has received your query on behalf of the constituents of Arklow to 

review the need for cancer treatment services at the Arklow Primary Care Centre.  

I can confirm that at this time Primary Care are not in a position to offer any cancer treatment 

services within Arklow Primary Care Centre.  Due to the complexity of cancer treatment, it 

continues to be provided in the acute hospital setting.   

I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please do 

not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

Fiona Hammond 

Interim Head of Service, Primary Care 

Dublin South and Wicklow  


